White Oak Township Regular Board Meeting


December 12, 2011

The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:30 p.m. on Monday, December 12, 2011.  Roll call as follows:  Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Todd Baker, Trustee Diane Graf, Zoning Administrator Kenneth Chamberlain, Raymond Price representing Marathon, and Monika Galanaitis.  The invocation was given by Trustee Graf.  

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the minutes of the November 14,  2011  Regular Board Meeting.  Motion Carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the treasurer’s report as printed and placed on file.  Motion carried.  We will decide what to do with CD 84670 at the January meeting.

Monika Galanaitis asked if we had received a response from Mike Rogers.  She showed the board another article dated 12-11-11 from the Lansing State Journal regarding water pollution.

Raymond Price from Marathon took the floor.  He stated that as of this date there have been 191,203 gallons of gasoline reclaimed as of 12-11-11.  The Drain Commissioner is asking for a public meeting in January so everyone can be updated.    

Ken Chamberlain gave his report.  He also presented us with the minutes from the December Planning Commission meeting.  We need to look at appointing two new members.  They would like to change the zoning classification on some of the properties in White Oak Township.  Also, Ken is working on getting addresses for the abandoned buildings in the township to notify their owners of the ordinance.
A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to pay the bills as presented.  Motion carried.                                     

Meeting adjourned at 8:25 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Leela A. Vernon, Clerk

